

ENGLISH MID EXAM – LEVEL III – 2023

Student's name: _____

Date: _____

1. READING COMPREHENSION.

At the restaurant

Mark and Julie went to Greece on holiday.

They stayed in a nice, big hotel.

In the mornings, they had breakfast



at the hotel and in the evenings, they ate dinner at local restaurants. One night, they went to the 'Efkaristo' and they sat outside because it was lovely warm weather. They ordered fish, with salad and chips. The waiter served it and he brought them water and some red wine. They made a toast to a great holiday and they drank some wine. They saw a big sign. It read 'Do not feed the cats.' Soon, they saw a beautiful tabby cat. It came up to their table. It sat beside Julie. It looked up at her and meowed.

'Aw, isn't it sweet?' she said to Mark. Mark smiled and nodded his head. Then Julie cut a piece of fish and gave it to the cat. It ate the fish and licked its paws. The waiter saw and he frowned - he was not happy! When he went inside, Julie cut another piece of fish for the cat. This time, the cat did not wait! It jumped on the table, took the fish and quickly jumped back down. Then it ran off, with the fish in its mouth. At that moment, the waiter came back out. He saw the cat with the fish. He looked at Julie, but he didn't say a thing.

His look said it all.

1.1 True or false? Correct the false sentences.

- 1) Mark and Julie went to Turkey on holiday. _____
- 2) They stayed in a large, pleasant hotel. _____
- 3) They had a full board at the hotel. _____
- 4) The 'Efkaristo' is a restaurant and they serve fish. _____

- 5) They drank water and white wine. _____
- 6) They saw a sign which advised not feeding the cats. _____
- 7) A beautiful ginger cat approached and it sat beside Mark. _____
- 8) Julie offered the cat a piece of fish. _____
- 9) The waiter smiled when Julie gave the cat a piece of fish. _____
- 10) The second time Julie offered the cat a piece of fish, it stole the whole fish and ran off with it. _____
- 11) The waiter didn't see what happened. _____

1.2 Answer the questions

- a) Where did the couple go on holiday? _____
- b) Where did they stay? _____
- c) Where did they go for their evening meals? _____
- d) Why did they sit outside at the Efkaristo? _____
- e) What did they drink with their meal? _____
- f) What came up and sat next to Julie? _____
- g) Did Julie obey the sign not to feed cats? _____
- h) Who took Julie's fish? _____

1.3 Complete the conversation

- waiter: Good evening! _____?
- customer: Good evening. Yes, please!
- waiter: _____?
- customer: Well.... I don't know..... Let me see!
- waiter: _____?
- customer: Yes, please! I'm starving! I'll have some chips with steak.
- waiter: _____?
- customer: Yes, I'd like a beer.
- waiter: Here you are! _____?

customer: Thanks!

waiter: _____?

customer: Congratulations! It was lovely!

waiter: _____?

customer: No, thanks. Just the bill, please.

waiter: _____?

customer: Here you are! Keep the change!

waiter: Thank you

2. Fill in the gaps with the correct tense of the verbs in brackets.

PRESENT SIMPLE. PRESENT CONTINUOUS. PAST SIMPLE and
PAST CONTINUOUS.

I _____ (1. no / usually / go) to the cinema but yesterday I _____ (2. go) to see a film. It _____ (3. be) fantastic and I _____ (4. cry) a little because it was really touching. Melissa was with me. She never _____ (5. cry) at the cinema so she _____ (6. not cry) yesterday but she also _____ (7. enjoy) it very much. Now I _____ (8. write) to my friend Peter to tell him about it. Peter usually _____ (9. live) here in London but at the moment he _____ (10. stay) in Bristol with his aunt as his parents _____ (11. travel) to Paris on business last week. Peter _____ (12. be) one of my best friends. Last summer Melissa, Peter and I _____ (13. go) to Amsterdam on holiday for a week. We really _____ (14. have) a nice time and _____ (15. visit) lots of interesting places. We _____ (16. not have) to pay for accommodation as we stayed at my uncle's house. He _____ (17. meet) his wife, Beatrix, while he _____ (18. do) Erasmus in The Netherlands and now _____ (19. live) there.

3. Multiple choice. Circle the correct answer

1- I think _____ rain tonight

a) it's going

b) it goes to

c) it's going to

2- My sister _____ fish or seafood

a) doesn't like

b) don't like

c) doesn't likes

3- A: What time _____ tomorrow? B: At 7:00

a) are you leave

b) do you leave

c) are you leaving

